Attachment O

2002 Budget Carry-Over Request Narrative

Office of The Public Defender

Ridgway Defense Special Budget

Total amount proposed to be carried over from 2002 to 2003 is $506,685.  There are two basic categories to this proposal.  Each is discussed in turn.

A. Unspent Technology Budget - $468,229.  The 2002 Ridgway Defense Budget included $740,090 in the technology line item; $74,156 was added in the first supplemental and $665,934 was added in the second supplemental.  The body of work funded by this line item was;

· data base set-up,

· software training,

· data base coordination with PAO,

· subjective coding of discovery,

· objective coding of discovery, and

· quality control.

This entire body of work was to be completed by the close of ’02.  However, the second budget supplemental took longer than anticipated to approve and there have been problems with the legibility of the many of the discovery documents.  These two factors combined to slow the work to the point that most tasks remain to be completed in the first few months of ’03 – not ’02 as originally planned.  The carry-over amount will be used to fund the same body of work as that originally proposed in the ’02 supplemental.

B. Payments for ’02 work charged to ’03 budget - $38,456.  OPD staff made efforts to obtain invoices from vendors in order to process vouchers by the ’02 cut-off deadline.  Several vendors, however, did not provide invoices in time.  As a result, the following payments, which should have been charged against the ’02 budget were charged instead to the ’03 budget.

Investigator 1:

$  1,627

Investigator 4:

$     533

Investigator 5:

$  9,046

Experts:


$27,250





$38,456

The total left unspent in the ’02 Investigator category is $153,313.  The total left unspent in the ’02 Expert category is $551,739.  These items are requested for carry-over in an effort to preserve the ’03 Ridgway Defense Budget for those that were planned for ’03.

